BAYLOR UNIVERSITY WACO, TEXAS

April 25, 1938

Mr. J. W. St. Clair Director of Physical Education Southern Methodist University Dallas, Texas

Dear Jim:

Your letter of April 17, regarding games with Kansas University is the only communication which I have received from you regarding this matter. Your other letter must have gone astray as I never received it.

I am not able to tell you, at the present, anything definite regarding a Kansas basketball game in Waco. We will go to the Oklahoma City Tournament in December, which will begin on the 26th or 27th of December. I do not know at the present time on what day our Christmas holidays will begin, but I imagine that school will let out on the 21st, and as I always turn my boys loose for a few days to go home, we will not be able to play them from the 21st on. I do not think that I would want to meet that strong a team in December as my boys would not be in very good shape, and we certainly would not be ready for a game with a team of the calibre as Kansas U.

It is possible that I may be able to work out something at a later date, and I will certainly do it if I can.

Sincerely yours,

Ralph R. Wolf

Bus. Mgr. of Ath.